

# **Holy Name Parish Mission Statement**

Holy Name Parish is a Eucharistic Family of Faith, united with Catholic people throughout the world. Nourished by Word and Sacrament, we strive to help each member grow in their Faith. We seek to imitate Christ by assisting others in their spiritual and material needs, as we journey toward achieving our ultimate goal of eternal life.

# Holy Name Parish Office: 709 Hanover Street, Fall River, MA 02720-3798

Telephone: 508-679-6732 Fax: 508-675-4755

Website: www.holynamefr.com
Office/Secretary e-mail: office@holynamefr.com
Pastor's e-mail: frjay@holynamefr.com
Music Ministry e-mail: music@holynamefr.com

# Holy Name Parish Office of Faith Formation and Youth Ministry 850 Pearce Street, Fall River, MA 02720-5534

Telephone Number: 508-678-7532

Faith Formation e-mail: faithformation@holynamefr.com Youth Ministry e-mail: youthministry@holynamefr.com

# Holy Name Parish School 850 Pearce Street, Fall River, MA 02720-5534

Telephone Number: 508-674-9131 Fax Number: 508-679-0571 Website: www.hnsfr.org

#### **Welcome to New Parishioners**

If you are new to our Parish, we offer you a warm welcome. We hope you will favor our Parish with your prayers, your presence, and your stewardship of Time, Talent and Treasure. We would be happy to have you be a registered member(s) of our parish.

It's easy to do. Call Fr. Jay at 508-679-6732 to set up a time to meet and be registered.

# Holy Name Parish

# **PASTORAL STAFF**

Pastor: Rev. Jay T. Maddock Parochial Vicar: Rev. Daniel M. Nunes School Principal: Dr. Patricia M. Wardell Director of Faith Formation & Youth Ministry: Mr. Patrick McNabb

Director of Music: Mr. Erik Thompson

#### SUNDAY MASSES

Vigil Mass - 4:00 pm Saturday; Sundays: 8:30, 10:30, and 5:00 pm

#### WEEKDAY MASSES

7:00 AM (Monday - Friday) 8:00 AM Saturday and Holidays

#### SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION

Confessions are heard on Saturday at 3:15 pm, or by calling Fr. Jay for an appointment.

# **EUCHARISTIC ADORATION**

Monday - Fridays 7:30 am to 9:00 pm

# **WEEKLY HOLY HOUR**

Monday at 7:00 - 8:00 pm No Holy Hour on Holidays Rosary, Miraculous Medal Novena, Benediction of the Blessed Sacrament

# **CHAPLET OF DIVINE MERCY**

Wednesday at 3:00 pm

# **SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM**

By appointment. Parents must contact the Pastor for an appointment.

## **SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY**

Those parishioners wishing to be married here at Holy Name must contact the Pastor AT LEAST EIGHT MONTHS before the date of the wedding. No arrangements should be made for a reception until you make arrangements with the Church.

# VISITATION AND ANOINTING OF THE SICK

We are pleased to anoint and/or bring Holy Communion to any parishioner who cannot participate at Mass for any legitimate reason. Please contact us.

HOLY NAME CHURCH FALL RIVER, MA



He summoned the crowd again and said to them, "Hear me, all of you, and understand. Nothing that enters one from outside can defile that person; but the things that come out from within are what defile." - Mk 7:14-15



# SEPTEMBER 1 & 2, 2018 THE TWENTY-SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

Saturday	09/01	4:00 p.m.	Elizabeth "Betty" Duffy
Sunday	09/02	8:30 a.m.	Maureen C. Pereira,
•			3rd Anniversary
		10:30 a.m.	Manuel & Adeline Vieira
		5:00 p.m.	Rene Lavoie
Monday	09/03	8:00 a.m.	People of the Parish
Tuesday	09/04	7:00 a.m.	John B. Sbrega
Wednesday	09/05	No Mass	<b>Convocation of Priests</b>
Thursday	09/06	No Mass	<b>Convocation of Priests</b>
Friday	09/07	7:00 a.m.	Mary Hodkinson
Saturday	09/08	8:00 a.m.	Thomas M. Quinn, Jr.
		4:00 p.m.	Roger Jacques,
			2nd Anniversary
Sunday	09/09	8:30 a.m.	The Piekos Family
		10:30 a.m.	Madalaine Maddock,
			21st Anniversary
		5:00 p.m.	Antonio Paz

# SACRIFICIAL GIVING August 25 & 26, 2018

Budget:	\$6,179.15
Monthly Debt to Date:	\$1,626.00

# HOLY NAME PARISH FINANCIAL REPORT FOR JULY, 2018

Ordinary Income: \$39,635.73 Last Month: \$33,349.75 Ordinary Expenses: \$36,935.86 Last Month: \$47,210.44

**THOUGHT FOR TODAY:** Every worthwhile gift comes from above. What gifts do you have? Are you being asked to use those gifts in full-time service for the Church?

OUR "CHILDREN'S LITURGY OF THE WORD" will take place at the 8:30 a.m. Mass each week starting NEXT SUNDAY.

**HOLY NAME PARISH NURSES** will be available after all Masses next weekend for Blood Pressure and Pulse checks. This is a free service open to people of all ages.

ADULTS (18 AND OVER) who wish to receive the Sacraments of BAPTISM, RECONCILIATION (CONFESSION), HOLY EUCHARIST AND/OR CONFIRMATION are asked to call Fr. Jay or Fr. Dan as soon as possible (508-679-6732). Classes begin in Mid-September.

THIS WEEK, FROM TUESDAY NOON - THURSDAY NOON, the priests of our Diocese will be meeting with Bishop da Cunha. This gathering takes place every 3 to 4 years and has long been planned for this time. Please keep us all in your prayers. Mass will not be celebrated here at Holy Name on Wednesday, Sept. 5 or Thursday, Sept. 6. Fr. Jay and Fr. Dan will keep all parishioners in prayer as we offer Mass with our brother priests on Wednesday and Thursday. Mass will be celebrated at St. John the Baptist Parish in Westport on Wed. and Thurs. at 8:00 a.m. and at St. John of God, Somerset on Wed. and Thurs. at 8:00 a.m.

"THAT MAN IS YOU" will begin at Holy Name Parish on Saturday, September 15. Men who are interested will meet in the Parish Center at school at 6:00 a.m. for breakfast and the first meeting. That Man Is You is a spirituality program which combines Scripture, solid secular research and a little fun to address the pressures and temptations facing men in our modern culture. The program seeks to form authentic men who will be capable of transforming homes and society. We will be one of 600 parishes across our country participating in this great program. This weekend there are information fliers and registration forms throughout the Church. They can be filled out and put in the mail, put in the collection basket or returned directly to any member of the Core Team. Men are asked to prayerfully consider if you and your family can benefit from the wisdom and teaching that has helped more than **25,000** other men throughout the country.

BISHOP DA CUNHA has announced that our Diocese will begin to form a new class for PERMANENT DEACONS in the Spring of 2019. Men interested in pursing the vocation of the diaconate, scheduled to begin the Aspirancy phase in the Spring of 2019, are invited to submit a preliminary application by going to fallriverdeacons.com. An INFORMATION NIGHT will be held on Thursday, Nov. 8 plus another one in the winter. The process of Deacon Formation will be discussed. These sessions will be at Holy Name of the Sacred Heart of Jesus Parish Center, 121 Mt. Pleasant St., New Bedford, MA. Anyone interested in more information and/or who have questions, are invited to contact Fr. Jay or Fr. Dan. You may also contact Deacon Frank Lucca or Fr. Robert Oliveira, Co-Directors of the Office ofthe Permanent Diaconate frpermanentdiaconate@verizon.net or 508-990-0341.

AN INVITATION to couples celebrating Significant Wedding Anniversaries this year (including the 1st Anniversary). Bishop da Cunha invites you to a special Mass of Thanksgiving on SUNDAY, OCT. 14, AT 3:00 P.M. at St. Mary's Cathedral in Fall River. If you would like an invitation please call Diane at our Parish Office (508-679-6732) as soon as possible.



WELCOME to three new members of the Church. *Adelaide M. Aguiar, Charlie I. Carvalho* and *Charlotte R. Carreiro* received the Sacrament of Baptism here last week. Congratulations to their parents, Godparents and families.

THE HOLY NAME ADULT CHOIR will resume rehearsals on Saturday, September 8, 1:00 - 2:30 p.m. If you have any interest in joining the Choir, please contact Erik Thompson at 508-361-4288 or <a href="music@holynamefr.com">music@holynamefr.com</a>. If you love to sing, please consider sharing your gift!

## **HOLY NAME FAITH FORMATION**

REGISTRATION PACKETS FOR FAITH FORMATION CLASSES have been mailed out. If you had a child registered in Faith Formation last year and did not receive a packet in the mail, please contact Patrick McNabb at the Faith Formation Office (508-678-7532), so one can be mailed to you. Parents of students entering Grades 1 or 8 IN ANY SCHOOL (Catholic, Public or Private), if you did not receive a registration packet, please contact Patrick McNabb to have your child(ren) placed into the mailing data base so they can be registered in the Faith Formation Program to begin a TWO YEAR program to prepare for First Penance/First Eucharist and Confirmation respectively.

ALL STUDENTS WHO ARE IN GRADES 1 & 2 and 8 & 9 who wish to receive the Sacraments of Reconciliation, Holy Eucharist and/or Confirmation THIS YEAR OR NEXT must sign into Mass each Sunday (or Sat. afternoon), whether there is class or not (this includes all vacation times as well). If you attend Mass at another Catholic Church on a particular weekend, you must ask the priest who celebrates that Mass to sign a bulletin for you and bring it to Patrick McNabb at the Faith Formation Office at school. THIS APPLIES TO ALL STUDENTS IN THESE GRADES REGARDLESS OF WHERE THEY ATTEND SCHOOL.

A NOTE OF THANKS: I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who donated to "Backpacks to Learn and Grow" 's second annual drive. I could not have started this initiative if it were not for the support form Fr. Jay, Fr. Dan and Dr. Wardell, and the help and support of Mrs. Donna Masterson, Miss Dorothy Mahoney-Pacheco and the Yetman family. The backpacks would not have been filled without the help of parishioners who spent their day helping to fill them. None of this would have been possible without the generous donations and support of my Holy Name Parish family. Your generosity is truly remarkable! We were able to provide 200 backpacks that have been spoken for by children living in shelters and in transitional housing!!!! It is TRULY AMAZING. With heartfelt gratitude, Isabella Moniz



<u>OUR LADY OF GRACE ADORATION CHAPEL</u> is open Monday through Friday, following the 7:00 a.m. Mass until 9:00 p.m.

IN SUPPORT OF LIFE: "Holy Spirit, comforter of hearts, heal your people's wounds and transform brokenness into wholeness. Grant us the courage and wisdom, humility and grace, to act with justice. Breathe wisdom into our prayers and labors. Grant that all harmed by abuse may find peace in justice. We ask this through Christ, our Lord."

THE HOLY NAME VOCATION PRAYER CROSS is being taken home this week by Debbie Mello and next week by Karla Otini. A reminder the Cross and Prayer Book should be picked up in the Sacristy and returned there the following weekend.

# **PARISH PRAYER LINE**

**If you have any prayer petitions** please call Debbie @ 508 -678-8006, Marge @ 508-678-6480, or Nancy @ 508-567-6556.

## **PRAYERS**

We remember the sick of our parish, especially: Lenora Baker, Rita O'Loughlin, Frankie Pimental, Maureen Ahern, Sheila Oliveira, Carol Power, Elaine Perreault, Mae Gouveia, Paula Costa, Helen Mello, Jo-Ann Carr, Claire Flores, Manuel Rapoza, Rosemary Reagan, Nicholas Suneson, Maria Victoria Montaya, Kevin Kelley, Frances Bernard, Robert Lariviere, Edward Cabral, Sarah Hague, Margaret Ryan, Evelyn Lavoie, Alfred Audet, Normand Lariviere, Tina Rachel, Cheyanne Moniz, Claudette Woss, and Rachel Thibault.

THE FALL RIVER AREA BEREAVEMENT GROUP is being held this Tuesday, September 4 at the Catholic Education Center, 423 Highland Ave., Fall River, from 7 - 9 p.m. For more information call Rosemary at 508-678-2828, Ext. 27 or at rsaraiva@drcs.org. ALL ARE WELCOME.

A REMINDER: THE HOLY NAME DINNER CLUB will hold its ANNUAL DINNER AND AWARDING OF THE GRAND PRIZES on Friday, Oct. 5, at McGovern's Restaurant, Shove St., Fall River. Arrival time is 6:00 p.m. and Dinner will be served at 6:30 p.m. Club Members will be called to see if they are attending and whether they want Fish or Chicken for their dinner. Non-members are most welcome to the dinner. We especially invite our newly registered parishioners from St. Bernadette's to attend. Tickets for non-members are \$25.00 per person and may be obtained by calling Jacquie Duhancik at 774-309-4505. Dinner will include Family Style Soup, Fish or Chicken, Potato, Vegetable, Dessert and Coffee/Tea.

# **HOLY NAME SCHOOL**

PLAN TO JOIN US NEXT SUNDAY, September 9, for our ANNUAL WELCOME BACK BREAKFAST taking place at our school from 8:30 - 11:00 a.m. The breakfast gives parishioners, parents, students, faculty, staff, friends and relatives the chance to enjoy a great breakfast, meet new friends and see those we haven't seen for a while. Ticket prices are \$8 for adults, \$4 for children 12 and under, and \$20.00 per family. Tickets available by contacting the school (508-674-9131). TICKETS ALSO AVAILABLE THIS WEEKEND AFTER ALL MASSES. Hope to see you there.

Thank you to all who helped make the opening of the 2018-2019 school year such a pleasant experience. Special thanks to Mrs. Jayme Chippendale our Administrative Assistant who prepared a plethora of papers for the faculty and staff folders, all the information for the students' folders, and to the faculty and staff for everything prepared for the students. Holy Name School is extremely blessed to have a dedicated and caring faculty and staff who even gave up part of their vacation time to attend an all day Professional Development day learning how to administer the new MAP test (Measure of Academic Progress) which the Diocese of Fall River is using to replace the IOWA Tests – more information about the MAP testing in next week's bulletin.

The students always enjoy seeing their classmates from previous years and making new friends. Some have entered our Upper School (Grades 5-8) and are learning how the world, or at least the school, looks from that vantage point! Please check out our **Facebook page** – **Holy Name School Fall River.** 

HOLY NAME SCHOOL is currently accepting applications for most grades for THIS SCHOOL YEAR. If you are interested in learning more about our school, visiting, and/or enrolling a child(ren) for this year, please call Dr. Wardell at 508-674-9131. Please ask about Financial Aid that may be available.

PLANS ARE WELL UNDERWAY FOR OUR 13TH **HARVEST** ANNUAL **FESTIVAL** scheduled SATURDAY, OCTOBER 13. The committee is still in need of volunteers and donations to help make this a GREAT EVENT. Help us out by donating your time that day, an item for our Silent Auction, or an Ad in our wonderful Festival Magazine. You can be helpful by becoming one of our Patron Ad Loyal Supporters (PALS). For just \$20.00 you can have your name (or any name you choose) in our Festival Magazine, win one of 4 \$50.00 gift certificates and a chance at the GRAND PRIZE worth \$500.00. "PALS" forms are available at the entrances of Church. For more information please contact chriscyr30@gmail.com (774-526-4064) contact deev630@yahoo.com (508-965-8681).